

MINUTES OF ST VEEP PARISH COUNCIL MEETING, HELD ON THURSDAY 9th SEPTEMBER 2021, IN THE MEMORIAL HALL LERRYN. AT 7.30 pm, when members were summoned to attend.

Present. Councillor J Hancock (Chairman)
 Councillor F Pearce
 Councillor P Philp
 Councillor J Piper
 PCSO S Cocks

Councillor M Motton (Vice Chairman)
 Councillor M Irwin
 Councillor O Rounsevell
 M Tubb (Clerk)
 Cornwall Councillor C Martin.

Minute No:	Agenda Item.
	<p>Chairman to welcomed members and the public to the meeting. Chairman to invited any of the public to address the meeting. Sue Daw spoke about placing the Christmas tree on the green this year, she asked about the possibility of having a more permanent position for the tree as it was blown over on a number of occasions last year. It was generally felt that there should be a little more exploration into where the power for the lights might come from before making a decision.</p>
	<p>Reports from Outside Authorities</p> <p>(a) Devon & Cornwall Police. PCSO cocks reported that there were no crimes in the parish during the past month and numerous patrols had been carried out with everything in order.</p> <p>(b) Cornwall Council. Councillor Martin spoke about his attempt to get a housing emergency declared by Cornwall Council but it was not considered as urgent enough so it will now go to cabinet. He also went on to talk about social care and the additional money allocated by central government which he felt Cornwall Council will not get much benefit from.</p> <p>(c) Fowey Harbour Commissioners. Nothing to report.</p> <p>(d) Lerryn Memorial Hall. Cllr Pearce reported that there would be a coffee morning on the 10th September from 10.00 am to 12.00 noon when the tapestry will be available for viewing. The kitchen and toilets are now open for use.</p> <p>(e) Lerryn Area Minibus. Cllr Piper reported that the recent cream tea had raised £195.00 for bus funds. Numbers using the bus was growing and there were now 9 qualified drivers.</p> <p>(f) Lerryn School. Nothing to report.</p> <p>(g) The Red Store. Cllr Pearce reported that the CIC were looking at the possibility of having a group treasurer. The annual Christmas Fayre is likely to be held in November with the Charity Day be held on the 13th November.</p> <p>(h) St Blazey, Fowey & Lostwithiel Network Panel. The clerk said there was nothing further to report and the notes of the last meeting have been circulated to members.</p> <p>(i) Report on progress of neighbourhood plan. Cllr Pearce repoted that a very positive meeting was held on the 8th September with 7 members of the public and 3 Parish Councillors attending, with all agreeing to be members of the steering committee. David Hamilton was elected as Chairman with Jane Bulmer and Rita</p>

	Worswick being elected as Secretary and Treasurer respectively. The next meet was arranged for the 29 th September in the Red Store.
144/2021.	Apologies for Absence. There were no apologies.
145/2021.	Members Declarations. (a) Disclosable Pecuniary Interest. None offered. (b) Non- Disclosable Pecuniary Interest. None offered. (c) Declaration of Gifts. None declared. (d) Requests for Dispensation. None requested.
146/2021.	Minutes of Meetings. (a) To receive minutes of Parish Council Meeting held on 8 th July 2021. On the proposal of Cllr Philp, seconded by Cllr Irwin, it was agreed that the minutes be approved. (b) To receive minutes of extra Parish Council Meeting held 11 th August 2021. On the proposal of Piper, seconded by Cllr Motton, it was agreed that the minutes be approved.
147/2021.	Matters Arising not on the agenda (a) Marker post on bridge. This had now been replaced. (b) Hedge at Couches Mill road. The clerk had contacted the land owner and he would arrange for the hedge to be cut.
148/2020.	Planning Matters (a) Application No; PA21/08670. Non material amendment for window and door positions and sizes, stone to front of property and additional rooflights to application 05/00728/FULdated 09/09/2005 at "Wooda View" Lerryn. It was proposed by Cllr Pearce, seconded by Cllr Irwin and unanimously agreed that the application is supported. (b) Any applications received from Cornwall Council prior to the meeting will be dealt with. There were no further applications to consider. Planning Results. None received to date.
149/2021.	Financial Matters, cheques for payment (a) Cheque No: 1197 for £142.48 to Viking Direct. On the proposal of Cllr Piper, seconded by Cllr Philp, it was agreed that cheque No: 1197 is drawn. Any other payments or grant requests will be dealt with at this meeting. (i) Cheque No: 1198 for £24.20 to HMRC for PAYE. (ii) Cheque No: 1199 for £324.78 to the Clerk for salary & Cleaning. (iii) Cheque No: 1200 for £10,751.05 to G L Stevens & son for Limekiln work. (iv) Cheque No: 1201 for £47.58 to M. Motton for steel. (v) Cheque No: 1202 for £15.00 to Lerryn Memorial Hall for room hire. On the proposal of Cllr Pearce, seconded by Cllr Irwin and unanimously agreed that cheque No's: 1198, 1199, 1200, 1201 and 1202 and drawn.
150/2021.	Correspondence. Items previously circulated that require a decision. (a) None to date Any other correspondence received prior to the meeting were circulated to members via the pack.
151/2021.	Limekiln update. Work now completed.
152/2021.	Parking in the village. Cllr Motton showed members a secure box he had made at a cost of £47.58 which could be used as a donation box in the car park. It was proposed by Cllr Piper, seconded by Cllr Pearce and agreed by members that a notice gets printed and the box erected at the entrance to the car park. The Chairman thanked Cllr Motton.

153/2021.	Littering in the village. Additional black bags were provided by the Biffa driver which the clerk put by the bin on the green when the bin was getting full. This system appeared to work quite well with very litter getting spread around the green.
154/2021.	Unused boats and canoes on the common land. Members to look into this in late September /early October.
155/2021.	Public toilets. The clerk reported that the toilets had been heavily used over the summer months with a considerable amount of cleaning material being used. It was agreed that we seek a quote to have payment equipment fitted to the doors.
156/2021.	Diary Dates. The next meeting of the Parish Council will be on Thursday 14 th October at 7.30 pm in the Red Store, Lerryn
157/2021.	Any other business raised by members The clerk was asked to contact the owners of the cottage and ask them to do something to stop these chipping spilling on to school lane as it is dangerous for the children going to the school.
158/2021.	Meeting Closed. At 9.10 pm.

Signed by; J Hancock Chairman

Dated 14th October 2021